
A letter to Ewan MacPherson of Cluny from Prince Charles Edward Stuart, announcing the 

intention of setting up the Royal Standard at Glenfinnan, dated 6th August 1745.  

It reads: ‘ Being Fully perswaded of your Loyalty and zeal of the Kings service I think fit to 

inform you that I am come unto this country to assert his right, at the head of such of his 

faithfull subjects as will engage in his quarrel. I intend therefor to set up the Royale Standard 

at Glenfinnen on munday the 19th instant. Your appearance on that occasion woud be very 

usfull: but if not practicable, I expect you to joyn me as soon as possible and you shall 

always find me ready to give you marks of my friendship. Charles P.R.’  
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